ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Reports 2/28/2006
President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

SFB This Past Week
We awarded funding to three groups:

- Club Kulturang Pilipino                                    $1,379

- Front Range Student Ecology Symposium       $2,496

- Japan Club                                                     $383

The Engineering College Council budget was tabled until next week since there were issues regarding history of requests.

SFB This Week
We have the following groups (as of the time I am writing this report), on the schedule for this week’s meeting:

· Phi Alpha Theta, History Club

· Engineering College Council – Re-hearing

· Pre-Vet Club

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

For those of you who weren't at Senate last week, resolution #3510 was recieved with some concerns. However, I think I was able to clear up some of the confusion people may have had at the Internal Affairs committee meeting on Thursday. Hopefully I can answer any furthur questions this Wednesday and we can voice our support of the changes some faculty hope to make to their Faculty Manual. If you'd like to discuss this legislation with me prior to Wednesday night I'd be happy to do so.
 

This Wednesday I will also be presenting on legislation supporting the creation of a Student Honor Code. As you know, this honor code is the product of a great deal of both student and staff work and collaboration between several groups on campus. Hopefully my presentation this week will leave Senate feeling a little less confused than my last one did. 

 

The next college council roundtable will be Thursday March 23rd from 5:30 to 6:30, room TBD. This month I'm hoping to have Panda! I will be sending out a mass email when the date gets a little nearer to see if there are any issues in Cabinet or Senate that would produce good discussion or which require feedback. If anyone would like to come and speak to the representatives, you would be very welcome as well.

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

I have been working on planning both the forum for March and for April and also have been working on some of the details for the Advocacy Appreciation Reception which will take place on April 19th.  I have a meeting with Roselyn Cutler who works in the Office of Equal Opportunity and Diversity to discuss possible individuals for the panel.

On another note I am discouraged to see that members of ASCSU have not attended barely any diversity programs this semester or this academic year.  We are one of the largest student organizations and yet do not support other programs other than our own or ones that we sponsor.  I post dates weekly and it obviously has not made a difference.  I would appreciate it if I saw more faces even at the events I am able to attend.  If you have been one of those great people who have been supportive it has been noticed and greatly appreciated.  I feel that if we do not support other organizations we will not receive the support we need to be successful.  

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting this week March 2nd in the ASCSU office from 4-5pm. 

CSUnity- April 8th from 9:00a-3:00p 
IMPORTANT DATES:

Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie: “Things you can tell by just looking at her” – March 3rd – 10:00a & 1:00p
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon-“From Euphemisms to the dreaded isle of the Supermarket”- March 8th -LSC room 220
Recipes for Success: Essential Etiquette Ingredients- March 2nd- 5-8:30p in the West Ballroom 

Taste the World: March 6th- 5-7p in Corbett Hall

Holocaust Awareness Week: February 27th- March 3rd (see calendar for events)
Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

The Ram Leadership Team is amazing.  Plain and simple.  They are completely on top of the High School Leadership Conference and will hopefully be ready ahead of schedule.  As for I-Ball, the planning began this past week, and they have some fantastic brainstorms happening.  Be prepared for the best yet!  

This week is pretty low key for RLT.  We will be attending the Professional Etiquette dinner in lieu of our normal weekly meeting.  If any of you mentors will be attending as well, and would like to sit with us, please let me know soon so that I can ask about seating arrangements.  

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

As the legislative session chugs along, bills are being killed left and right.  There have been two bills of interest killed and one bill rescheduled for May 11th.

 

HB 1261 (Colorado State University System) was Postponed Indefinitely: Rep. McCluskey informed the committee that more work is needed on the bill. He suggested the bill be postponed indefinitely. The committee voted to PI at the sponsor’s request. There was no discussion.

 

SB 117 (Cert Job Readiness for Higher Ed) was also Postponed Indefinitely, the members of the committee though this bill steps on the Universities toes.  The consensus was that CCHE and Universities are responsible for producing prepared graduates not the State policy makers.  

 

SB 153 (Higher Education) was laid over to May 11th.  This means that the bill is going to be killed.  May 11th is the last day of legislative session, on that day there is a "PI Party" (all the bills left over are Postponed Indefinitely).  Sen Windels is seeking leadership approval to propose 3 late bills that will address each issue outlined in SB 153.  Things are looking good for the approval.

 

SB 181 (Merit-based Financial Aid) was Postponed Indefinitely in the Committee on Finance.  The pink slip was too large for approval.  The pink slip signifies how much money it costs to implement a specific bill.

 

Two bills of interest are up in committee this week: Sen. Hanna’s Suicide bill is on Wednesday (upon adjournment) and Rep. Penry’s bill addressing Possession of Alcohol by Underage Persons is on Thursday at 1:30pm.  I will be traveling to the Capitol on Friday to access these bills in committee and follow up with Sen.Windels on her late bills that will be branching from SB 153.

Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

CSUnity – Associate Director Fisher will be putting together a team for CSUnity, so look for that in the weeks to come. 

 
Handbook/Planner – Due to some ad changes, we are no longer at the $24,000 in advertisement revenue mark we were at last week, but we are close. The total estimate for the handbook/planner is $49,850.00. Submission for ad artwork is set at March 10th, and payment for ads at March 15th. No new advertisements submissions, or changes to current reservations can be made as advertisements have been locked. Kim did a wonderful job with the invoicing. The committee is working had on getting updated information for the handbook/planner, which will be done by this Friday. This Student Code of Conduct in full needs to be in the Handbook/Planner at the request of Dr. Kuk, so I have been able to commit an additional 4 pages for it. This brings the total pages for the Student Code of Conduct (formerly the Student Rights and Responsibilities) to 19 pages.

 
Moby show – We have begun forwarding proposals from the local radio stations to the tour and will wait and see what is decided on that. I will be coordinating all the printing and radio work with Kris Folsom. The rest of the committee is working on meet and greets, ticket sales, etc. There is still no set contract signed for the show, so no marketing will be seen yet. 

 

Elections – Just to recap from last week because not much has changed from the marketing standpoint on elections – There are color posters in the residence halls, advocacy offices, student organizations office, and with all the Greek chapters on campus. There is also a large banner on the side of Clark for recruitment. 

 

ASAP Recruitment –There is now a banner on Clark and color posters in all the residence halls, Greek chapters, student orgs, and advocacy offices. The deadline for their applications is March 3rd.

 

Ram Road Trip – Awesome job, Associate Director Donaldson on helping a successful event. The advertisements looked great and you did a wonderful job for your first big project.

 

Current Projects – Associate Director Trenholm is working on the Tax Seminar with Director Dobinsky. Associate Director Donaldson has been working on Sex Signals. The whole department will be working on ASCSU/ASAP ads for the 2006-2007 ASCSU Handbook/Planner beginning next week.

RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Associate Director: Holli Kinkel
So, I worked on Friday, and I got to go out in the Caddy with Nicole and Markham (They were fighting over it).  I have been working on updating the finances, and looking forward to having everything paid off (shirts).  I am also going to be putting the finishing touches on the brochure, so we can get those ordered.  I went on the Ram Road Trip, that was interesting.  
Volunteers: David Markham
We got a Cadillac DTS.  It was pimpin.  We are doing pretty well volunteerwise, but still need people for April.
Risk Management: Nicole Johnson
Operations: Robin Sager

I am officially giving up my dreams of becoming an educator in order to afford a Cadillac (or possibly a different kind of luxury car with a better turning radius).  Thanks to everyone who didn’t come in on Saturday and fight me for it.  I got all the operations stuff done on Sunday, so if I seem unusually not stressed this week, that would be why. 
Expansions: Tommy Miles
Director: Kevin McBeth
Not that anyone is counting but we only have 7 weekends of RamRide left that is only 21 nights! We finally got a price quote back for the software that we would like to get RamRide automated. The price is a little higher then we estimated so we are going to have to look for some money. Also we got statistics back for the past 3 years of DUIs in Fort Collins. I don’t have the exact statistics but they are not what we were hoping to see. Luke, Tommy and I are going to have a meeting with John Lincoln to talk about how to work around this. I am trying to catch up on things before the break so that everything is ready to roll when we get back. 

RamRide is working on creating an external board to handle policies for the program as well as the year to year turnover of directors being properly trained. If anyone is interested in helping us with this legislation please come talk to me. This is a student run program and we want to keep it that way, so we are looking for your input.
Student Services Director –Brett Dobinsky
Ram Road Trip

The road trip was successful with 46 students traveling up to the Men’s Basketball game against the University of Wyoming.  I would like to believe that our fan base prompted the rams to play exceptionally well and come out with a victory. I would suggest that next year if this is to happen again the tickets be purchased through our Athletic Department to help with the seating at the Wyoming Arena-Auditorium.

Tax Seminar

The tax service will be held Wednesday March 8, 2006 at 6:00pm in room 228 in the Lory Student Center.  It will include a  20-30 minute presentation about student breaks on tax forms that may be less known to the general population and then followed by a Question and Answer period.  

This is for all ASCSU members, please write on your classroom white boards about the tax seminar.

Simply write Tax Seminar Wed. March 8 6:00pm LSC rm. 228. save

Shuttle Service

The sign-up for the shuttle is currently under way and 39 students have signed up.  There are a total of 150 tickets and the 39 people correlate to 78 tickets already taken.  Sign up ends Monday March 6 at 5:00pm.  Tickets will be valid March 10 through March 21.  They are coupons for $15 each way.

ASAP Director –Katie Dougan

Judicial Report –Joy Ahrens

